
ZOOM Conferencing  

●  

 

The first contact is always the sweetest 

This year's first activity within the framework of our Erasmus+ project EUvalues 
fo inclusion took place on the 17th November 2021, and involved a zoom 
meeting of 53 students from four partner schools. The students were placed into 
five breakout rooms with 10 – 13 students in each room. Even though it took a 
few minutes to break the ice, they soon started chatting, introducing themselves 



to each other and discussing several interesting things from their daily lives. The 
main point of discussion was directed to the issue of respecting human values 
in order to maintain the coexistence  of nations in the world and especially in 
the European Union, something which has been put on hold for some time now, 
allowing for misunderstandings to grow into arguments, prostests and riots all 
over the EU. Many of the discussions continued well over the alotted time, which 
is, of course, a positive sign for future joint activities. New friendships were 
made, not to mention the motivation that was so strong in each chat room.  

As teachers we can only say: 'Well done.'

 

 

 


